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Week  of  May   I,   1989

Regionalism  and  the  Virginia  Peninsula  Metropolitan
Study  Group,   Bob  Magoon  presiding,   Anderson  Audi-
torium,   8:00   A.M.

Administrative  Faculty  Luncheon,   Noon,   Banquet  Room
Christophers

Women's  Faculty  Caucus,   10:15,   CC  Board  Room,
Luncheon  Meeting

Falk  Art  Gallery  Dedication,   2:00,   Lawn  in  front  of  .
Gosnold  Hall

Free,  must  pre-register  to  attend,  however.     Call
4-7158.     Noon  to   i  P.M.,   May  23rd  in  Campus   Center
Banquet  Room.     Free  lunch  will  be  provided  by
Peninsula  Hospital.

Do  you  feel  guilty  when  it's  not  your  fault?    Do  you
apologize  and  assume  responsibility  for  other
people's  behavior?    You  may  be  co-dependent.     Co-
dependency  is  when  you  look  for  meaningfulness  about
yourself  in  other  people.
The  seminar  will  help  you  understand  what  is  causing
you  erriotional  pain  and  how  to  f ind  better  ways  of
getting  along  with  the  people  you  love.
Discussion  leader  will  be  Sig  Austin,  Peninsula
Hospital.

*****

Regionalism  and  the  Virginia  Peninsula  Metropolitan
Study  Group   -  Bob  Magoon,   president  of  the  group,
will  present  this  free  seminar  Tuesday,   May  2,   in
the  Anderson  Auditorium;   continental  breakfast  and
networking  opportunities   at  7:30,   seminar  from  8  to
9  A.M.     Co-sponsored  by  Continuing  Education,   The
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Daily  Press,   and  Wheat,  First  Securities;   reserva-
tions  are  not  required.
Please  plan  to  attend  the  Administrative  Faculty
Luncheon  on  Thursday,  May  4  at  noon  in  the  Banquet
Room.     Please  call  4-7158  by  Thursday,   May  4,   at  9
A.M.   if  you  plan  to  attend.

--  Agnes  Braganza,   Continuing  Education

The   Women's   Faculty  Caucus  will  have   a   luncheon
meeting  on  May  5  at  11:15  in  the  Board  Room  of  the
Campus  Center.     Anyone  int.erested  in  becoming  a
member  of  the  Caucus  or  in  discussing  the  CNC
sexual  harassment  policy  and  complaint  procedures
is  welcome  to  attend.     The  cost  of  lunch  is  $4.50.
Make  checks  payable  to  CNC  and  send  to  Norma  Brown
no  later  than  5  P.M.   on  Ma 3.     Call  Norma  at
4-7158   if you  have  questions.

--  Norma  Brown,   Continuing  Education.

Finally!     It  seems  parts  of  Gosnold  Hall  have  been
under  renovation  forever,  but  the  time  has  come  to
dedicate  the  Falk  Art  Gallery.    Everyone  is  invited
to  the  celebration  on  Sunday,  May  7.     A  brief  cere-
mony  will  be  held  at  2  P.M.   on  the  lawn  in  front  of
Gosnold  Hall.     A  reception  will  follow,   and  the  Gal-
lery will  debut  its  inaugural  exhibit  --  a  faculty
art  show.     It's  all  free  and  open  to  the  public,  so
bring  your  family  and  friends.

Host  families  are  now  being  sought  for  French  and
Spanish  exchange  students  who  will  spend  one  month
in  the  area  this  summer.     These  European  teenagers
have  each  had  at  least  three  academic  years  of
English  and  range  in  age  from  14  to  19.     By  sharing
their  lives  with  a  youth  from  another  country,
family  members  will  have  a  unique  opportunity  to
learn  about  another  country  and  culture  by  introduc-
ing  America  to  someone  new.     Interested  families
should  contact  Lee  Hubert  at  229-6316  in  Williams-
burg .

--  Lee  Hubert,   Alumnus

coDDIImE  REroRTs
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Because  a  small  amount  of  money  remains  in  the
Faculty  Development  Grant  budget,   the  Senate  would
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like  to  announce  a  second  round  of  applications  f or
Faculty  Development  support  for  the  Summer,   1989.
Because  time  is  limited,  a  modified  application  pro-
cedure  is  being  used.     Interested  faculty  members
should  apply  directly  to  Vice  President  Surmerville
by  May   12.

Also,  please  note  that  deadline  for  Fall,   1989
Faculty  Development  Grants  will  be  shortly  after  the
Fall  semester  begins.     Application  forms  are  now
available  for  the  Fall  grant  application  period.
Forms  are  available  from  Bill  Winter,   Bob  Fellowes,
or  the  VPAA's  office.

Elections  f ron  all  three  schools  are  now  complete
for  the  1989-90  Faculty  Senate.     The  new  Senate
membership  is  as  follows:
"  One  year  remaining  on  original  two-year  term
*  Elected  Spring,1989,   to  a  two-year  term

School  of  Business  &  Economics      Ee±p  ExpiiejE
*   C.   Colonna
*   L.   Mills
*  W.   Pendergrass

**  R.   Fellowes
**   J.   Dawson

of  Lettersschool &  Natural Sciences

*   G.   Weber
*   D.   Reppen
*   H.   Cones

**  M.   Bartelt
**   s.   St.   Onge

School of  Social Science  & Profess ional studies

*     S.   Bauer
*     R.   Saunders
*     S.   Lopater
**  w.   Winter
**  L.   Friedman

1989-1990 Officers Executive

President......
Vice  President.
Secretary......
At-large .......
At-large.......

Committee

.Professor  R.   Fellowes

.Professor  S.   Bauer

.Professor  R.   Saunders

.Professor  H.   Cones

.Professor  W.   Pendergrass

--Bill  Winter,  President,  Faculty  Senate
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Exam  Week  May   i-5   --7:30   A.M.-2:00   P.M.
Cafeteria  will  be  closed  from  May  6-August  '27,_
Resumes  normal  operating  hours  on  Monday,   August  28v-

Terrace
1-5)

2:00   P.M.-11:@O   P.M.   Monday-Thursday
1:00   P.M.-7:00   P.M.   Friday,   May   5
(Mini-Session  May  10-29)
7:30   A.M.-I:30   P.M.   MondayLFriday
Closed  May  29
(A,B,C,   Session)
7:30   A,.M.-7:00   P.M.   Monday-Thursday
Closed  Fridays
Closed  July  4
Closed  August  9-August  18

Terrace  reopens  on  Monday,   August  21  Monday-Thursday.
Closed  Friday,   August  25
Resumes  normal  operating  hours  on  Monday,   August  28

--  Jimmy  Stamey,   Terrace  Manager

(Exam  Week  May

Departmental  allocations  from  the  1989/90  library
budget  cannot  be  determined  until  the  campus  budget
process  is  complete  and  the  library  has  its  mono-
graphic  and  periodicals  allocation  for  1989/90.     De-
partmental  allocations  and  book  order  information
will  be  available  by  registration  week  in  August.
If  you  have  any  questions  about  this,  please  call  me
at   4-7130.

--Wendell  Barbour,   Library  Director

Exam  and  intersession  hours  for  the  Spring  Semester
shall  be  as  follows:

Sun.,   April   30   -I:00   P.M.-10:00   P.M.
Media  closes   at   5:00   P.M.

Mon.,   May   I-Thurs.,   May   4   -8:00   A.M.-10:30   P.M.
Media  closes  at  9:00  P.M.

Fri.,   May   5   -8:00   A.M.-8:00   P.M.
Media  closes  at   5:00   P.M.

Sat.,   May   6   -8:00   A.M.-5:00   P.M.
Sun.,   May   7   -CLOSED
Mom.,   May   8-Tues.,   May   9   -8:00   A.M.-5:00   P.M.
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Wed.,   May  10  -Mini-Session  starts,   normal  hours.
--  Wendell  Barbour,  Library  Director

Sheila  Trice,  a  student  assistant  in  the  Student
Development  Office  was  interviewed  for  the  April  17,
1989  issue  of  Sports  Illustrated.     Sheila's  photo
and  the  article  appeared  in  the  ''Faces  In  The  Crowd"
section  of  the  magazine.     The  article  stated,   ''At
the  NCAA  Division  Ill  indoor  track  championships,
Trice,  a  junior  at  Christopher  Newport  College,   led
the  Lady  Captains  to  the  women's  title  with  victo-
ries  i.n  the  long  and  triple  jumps   (19'1"  and  39'
11/4,"   respectively),   the  55-meter  dash   (7.09)   and
the  55  hurdles   (8.00)."

Sheila  is  a  junior  majoring  in  Recreation  and  hopes
to  coach  someday.     She  is  an  outstanding  student  and.
athlete  and  our  office,  as  well  as  the  school,  are
proud  of  her  accomplishments.

--  Rich  Butchko,   Student  Development

The  lastest  issue  of The  Crescent  Review  contains
Jay  Paul's  story  ''A  Story  She'd Tell , ''
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